
16-19 Tuition Fund Statement 

Lady Lumley’s School will receive 16-19 tuition funding to support a programme of 

intervention and catch up for students in Years 12 and 13 who have had their 

learning affected by the Coronavirus pandemic.   

The funding can be used to provide small group tuition for 16-19-year olds on a 

study programme where their learning has been disrupted and they have a GCSE 

maths and / or English grade of 4 or below at age 16. Although the support is 

targeted based on prior attainment in maths and / or English, the funding is not 

limited to support in these subjects, and will be provided according to need across a 

variety of subjects. It is also for students who have a grade 4 in maths and/or 

English, are from an economically disadvantaged background and would need 

catch-up support.  Although the support is targeted based on prior attainment in 

maths and / or English, the funding is not limited to support in these subjects, and 

will be provided according to need across a variety of subjects. These students have 

been prioritized for support in line with the funding guidance. 

Examples of some of the support that Lady Lumley’s School will be offering 

are: 

 Small group tuition in English and Mathematics for students who did not 

achieve a grade 4 in these subjects in the previous year. Small group tuition 

refers to teaching of groups of no more than 5 students. 

 Additional lessons / support sessions with a teacher in the relevant subjects. 

 One-to-one study skills development sessions to support academic progress. 

 One-to-one online tuition and courses for identified students. 

 Additional catch-up tuition for identified students requiring further support in 

other subjects during the academic year where required. 

 

 


